Annual Report 2022/23 for Middleton Village Hall
All regular activities have resumed without restrictions, a welcome return to normality.
Pilates sessions have increased with the addition of more one to one sessions and monthly Bone Density classes.
The Heritage Quilters have booked for most of the year and indoor bowls have played league, cup and practice matches.
Thursday coffee mornings have continued and also provided a Christmas lunch for regular attendees. Thanks to Lesley and Lynda for their much appreciated efforts. Six new chairs with arms have been purchased to provide safer and more comfortable seating and a new portable screen has been acquired to support talks and lectures.
The main hall has been professionally redecorated. There has been community use of the broadband facility.
New floors have been laid in all three toilet areas providing a more hygienic and more easily maintained surface. Thanks to our Secretary Trish Cooke for organizing visits and quotes. The fire alarm system has been upgraded to comply with current regulations.
Giant thistles were sprayed successfully but will need further attention this Spring. The area behind the disabled parking bays has been weeded and cleared by a working party under the capable supervision of Steve and Mandy from Manor House. Rope netting has been laid to stabilize the soil and a selection of suitable plants have been planted which, once established, should help to bind the sandy soil.
Three projects have been planned for next year which include the replacement of the flat roof on the kitchen and Committee Room section of the hall which has been repaired several times but has lasted since the 1980’s, the renovation of the main hall floor to return it to its former glory and centenary preparations are in hand to celebrate the hall’s 100th birthday. 
Thanks go to our regular cleaner, Kevin Whitmore, who has helped us to maintain high standards of cleanliness.
Thanks go to the financial support given by the Government via East Suffolk Council in the form of a variety of grants and initiatives. 
Many thanks go to all members of the Village Hall Management Group for their continuing support and advice..
Particular thanks go to our Secretary, Barbara Barker, who has successfully applied for all of the grants. 
Richard Turner, Chairman, on behalf of Middleton-cum-Fordley Village Hall Management Group April 2023.




